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SBSTTA14勧告

A) The Conference of the Parties

<略>

[Satoyama Initiative]

OR

[Tools for promoting the sustainable use of biodiversity]

1. Notes with appreciation the leading role played by the Government of Japan and the United Nations 

University Institute of Advanced Studies in facilitating and coordinating the development of the Satoyama Initiative; 

2. Takes note of the Satoyama Initiative, as described in the Paris Declaration on the Satoyama Initiative 

(UNEP/CBD/SBSTTA/14/INF/28), as a [potentially] useful tool to better understand, support or enhance socio-ecological 

production landscapes and seascapes for the benefit of biodiversity and human well-being, and affirms that the Satoyama

Initiative is to be used consistent and in harmony with the Convention, internationally-agreed development goals, and 

other relevant international obligations[, including World Trade Organization obligations]; 

3. Recognizes and supports further discussion, analysis and understanding of the Satoyama Initiative, the 

UNESCO Man and Biosphere Programme, the International Model Forest Network, and other initiatives that include 

community conserved areas that are developed and managed by local and indigenous communities, as [potentially] useful 

tools to advance understanding and implementation of customary use in accordance with Article 10 (c) and to further 

disseminate knowledge, build capacity, and promote projects and programs for the sustainable use of biological resources;

4. Requests the Executive Secretary and invites the Parties, other Governments, and relevant organizations to 

support, as appropriate, the promotion of the sustainable use of biodiversity, including the Satoyama Initiative;

5. Requests the Executive Secretary to consider the development of a Memorandum of Understanding for the 

Satoyama Initiative between the Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity and the United Nations University.


